California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council
Minutes
December 5, 2012
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. / BH - 302
Present: Keith Freesemann, Cecile Lindsey, Sharlene Sayegh, Seiji Steimetz, Susan Platt, Eileen Luhr, I-Hung Khoo, Xuemei Su, Linda Marie Sundstrom, Chikako Nagai, Sharon Downey, Mishelle Laws
Nat Hansuvadha,.

Guests: Dean Sue Stanley, Gail Farmer, Dean Kenneth Millar
Excused: Bruno Pernet, Thang Nguyen, Greg Armento, Lesley Farmer
1.  The meeting was called to order at 2:11.
2.  The agenda was approved with no changes.
3.  The PARC Minutes for November 7, 2012 (Posted: BB / Minutes AY 2011-12) were approved  with no changes.
4.  The following announcements were made:
· PARC Steering Committee:  Keith Freesemann, PARC Chair; Seiji Steinmetz, PARC Vice Chair; Bruno Pernet, PARC Secretary;  Sharlene Sayegh, Director, Program Review and Assessment; and Cecile Lindsay, Vice-Provost, Academic Affairs.

· All PARC Members are enrolled in the PARC BeachBoard organization.  Council members access the PARC BeachBoard via their student tab.
· Reminder:  PARC business is conducted electronically via BeachBoard.  Please bring your laptops or print material for meetings.
· The next scheduled PARC Meeting is February 6, 2013.

5.  New Business:
· Keith Freesemann offered an update on the 2012-13 Program Reviews and teams.
· Keith Freesemann noted that new data for reports will be available in February.
6.  Unfinished Business: 
· There was no unfinished business.
7.  Program Review Presentations:
· Susan Platt presented the Health Science – BS Program Review.  Keith Freesemann asked Susan Platt to summarize the HSC Response to the PARC report.
· Keith Freesemann invited Dr. Millar, Dr. Farmer, and Dr. Stanley to offer their comments about the report.  Dr. Farmer spoke about efforts to improve the HSC curriculum.  Dr. Stanley spoke of efforts to implement the discontinuance of the Health Care program.  The School Health program is the only accredited program in the state.  Dr. Millar noted efforts to return attention to the HSC undergraduate program.

· Keith Freesemann opened discussion to questions.  Cecile Lindsey noted that the program review process seemed quite helpful in helping the program revise its curriculum.  Sharon Downey asked about tenure density.  Dr. Millar described recent and future retirements and hiring priorities.

· Keith Freesemann asked Susan Platt to review the recommendations to the College and Administration.  Dr. Millar addressed how the College hoped to help support efforts in hiring, advising, and accreditation.

· Keith Freesemann motioned to accept the report from the UPRC.  The self-study and report were approved.  Keith Freesemann motioned that the UPRC accept the response as an informational document within the process.  The motion was approved.
8.  Questions and Answers.  

· There was some discussion of the value of PARC in providing outside perspective on programs. 
9.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:44.


Respectfully submitted,

Eileen Luhr

(these minutes have not yet been approved)
